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From the new Chairperson

NOTHER SUCCESSFUL ANNUAL CONFERENCE
has passed. The participants departed from Have
lock North reluctantly—a superb venue and a
superb programme with an outstanding line-up of key-
note speakers; Martin Prozesky from South Africa, our
founding figure Don Caupitt from the UK, with Ruth
Smithies and Michael King to help focus the theme in
our own land. Backed by a rich selection of group activi-
ties, it was a feast —so was the catering at Woodford
House. The Hawkes Bay Arrangements Committee did
an outstanding job in setting up this Conference, the first
in a provincial area away from a main centre.

At the conclusion of the Conference the newly elected
Steering Committee met briefly to continue the process
of maintaining the Network in good shape and to begin
planning for next year's Conference. We are Marjorie
Cox, Jean Holm, Owen and Joy Lewis from Auckland;
Suzi Thirlwall from Tauranga; Keith Fuller and Alan
Goss from Napier; Barrie Allom from Masterton, Noel
Cheer, Yvonne Curtis and Hugh Gilman from Wel-
lington; Bruce McMillan from Dunedin. Hugh is Mem-
bership Secretary and Treasurer, Suzi is Minutes
Secretary and keeper of the Resource Centre, Noel edits
the Newsletter and Yvorme will distribute it. Noel has
been elected Vice-Chairperson.

[ want to record a special word of thanks to outgoing
Chairperson Jane Griffith, Treasurer Roy Griffith,
Secretary Yvonne Chisholm and Newsletter distribu-
tor Janet Davidson.

I have no doubt that the Network has a strong future —
a self-generating future arising from its membership who
seek a forum for exchange of ideas and enmjoyment of
like-minded company. We live on the cutting-edge of
faith, not bound by dogma or institutionalism, an exhila-
rating place to be, where answers are always the raw
material for the next question. What we hold in common
is the desire for freedom to think and question and to
paddle our waka of faith into unknown waters.

The Steering Committee and the Auckland Arrange-
ments Commmittee are committed to providing members
with an equally good Conference next year. Please write
it in your diary now: Auckland, 21-23 September 2001.

Barrie Allom, Chairperson 2000-2001

Editorial

WAS ABLE TO ATTEND TWOQO SoF

conferences this year: the UK Confer-

ence in Leicester in July and the NZ
Conference in Havelock North in
October.

Both had about 200 attendees, excellent
speakers, stimulating workshops and
wall-to-wall camaraderie.

The Sea of Faith is in good heart. We
agonise from time to time about the
demographic skew towards 60+. Some
even suggest that, once the present gen-
eration of escapees from conventional
religion have died off, or have completed
their detox sessions, the SoF will fade
away.

But, would that matter? Comes the
need, comes the Network to meet it. In
1984, Don Cupitt presented his memora-
ble TV series The Sea of Faith and, as a
result the SoF Network sprung to life in
the UK—to be followed by similar groups
in New Zealand and Australia. As long as
there are people of faith who are pre-
pared to rattle their cages in the name of
faith, there will be Networks like ours so
that they can keep in touch.

Noel Cheer, Editor
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Regular features such as reports from Local
GCroups and Bock Reviews have been held over
to the next issue: deadline November 15.







